Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

February 7, 2011

Members in attendance: Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Ranta, Fundraiser Chair

January minutes were approved.

Mr. Wise (Chairman’s Report)

· Mr. Wise respectfully declines his election as Popcorn Chairman. A new chair is still needed.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer’s Report)

· Mr. Cannon submitted an updated balance sheet, including dues status for all scouts considered to be over or underpaid.

Mr. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· Mr. Lee gave a campout report for the January trip to Mr. Fletcher’s property.

· The canoe trip is scheduled for around June 25.

· The troop is trying to arrange a CPR class at Fort Jackson for $5 per person.

· 31 merit badges and six rank advancements were recognized at the last Court of Honor.

· Warren Croom has achieved his Eagle rank.

Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· The Fatz pancake breakfast fundraiser is scheduled for April 16. The format will be the same as last year’s, with each scout expected to sell five $7 tickets.

Mr. McGregor (Webmaster)

· The troop web site has been updated per JLT input.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)

· We need to continue collecting for Camp Rainey Mountain. The total cost to attend will be $260.

· Mr. Croom needs someone to enter class data for CRM on an upcoming Tuesday. 

· The date for physicals is yet to be determined.

Mr. Cannon (Seabase)

· Four scouts and two adults from our troop will attend Seabase. All arrangements have been set. 

Gun Club Campout--February

· 28 scouts and 12 adults have signed up for the gun club campout in February. The troop has approved $500 from its budget for ammunition. Chris Jaques will supervise archery.

Camping Opportunities

· The state parks are now available for camping for scout troops who agree to do service projects for the parks.

